
 

 
ISSUE 19 – 18th June, 2015      Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 

  8:30am to 3:30pm - Friday 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS PFA FUNDRAISING EVENTS 
JUNE 
17th – 19th 

22nd  
22nd  
23rd  
24th 

26 th 

JULY 
13th    

 
Grade 3&4 Coonawarra camp 
School Council Finance 4:30pm 
Coffee + chat 
Alpha Productions – HERCULES 
School Council Meeting – 6:00pm 
Last day of Term 2 –  
 
Term 3 commences. 

June 20th   
August 28th   
September 4th  
October 10th 
October  
November 
 
PUPIL  
FREE 
DAYS 

Dahlsens BBQ  
Trivia Night. 
Fathers’ Day Stall & Breakfast 
Dahlsens BBQ 
2016 Fundraising calendar 
Art Show (Melb Cup w/end) 

 
Friday August 28th 
Friday December 18th 

TERM 1 - Thursday January 

29
th

 to Friday March 27
th 

TERM 2 - Monday April 13
th

  

to Friday June 26
th 

TERM 3 - Monday July 13
th

 

to Friday September 18
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 5
th

 

to Friday December 18
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

Woorin Lane, Ni Hao, Kia ora, Hello, 

 

 

Introducing Logan: School Captain Logan Pask is a very unassuming young man who is 

making an outstanding contribution to our school. Logan can be found out in the yard 

playing various games, or running assembly on a Monday morning. Logan is very quick to 

pick up on any issues with younger children in the yard and responsibly steps in to sort 

problems. He is a great role model for the boys in our school.  

Make the most of 

yourself, for that is 

all there is of you 
Ralph Waldo Emerson 



As we head towards the end of Term 2 there are a number of events coming up. Next 

Tuesday is ‘Hercules’ through Nexus Arts and Thursday night is our School Disco. 

DISCO 

Thursday June 25th 6.30 – 

8.30pm 
During the winter terms (2 and 3) we hold a School Disco on the last Thursday of term. All students and younger siblings are 

invited. Staff will be on hand to supervise and parents are welcome to stay and enjoy the entertainment or get up and join in. 

There is no cost and we have a number of disco related competitions that do have big prizes. All children receive a glow stick as 

they enter!! Families are asked to please provide a plate that can be shared for supper! Put on your best disco gear and come 

along and show us your moves!!! 

Nicole Renshaw will be face painting for those children interested. No charge. 

 

Camp Coonawarra for Grades 3 & 4 

Here are some photos of our children on camp. From what I am hearing camp is going really 

well! I have never seen a horse give a child a kiss before but it was Meg’s lucky day. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Hosting a Chinese Student: Aug 8th – 14th 

A reminder that if you would like to host one or two of our sister school students from China in your home 

for a week (Aug 8 – Aug 14 ) then you need to let the school office know. We have a group of twenty 

Chinese students and two staff coming to Paynesville for the week. They come from a small town two 

hours from Shanghai. Their little town has only 2 million people – so they will love our little town and we 

will get them out and about experiencing beautiful East Gippsland. 

 

 



Basketball Results 

Our thoughts were with our basketballers on Tuesday night as the staff completed their Anaphylaxis 

training at school. Thank you to all the parents involved in making the program run smoothly on the night. 

Paynesville Gull Girls   lost  7 - 2 

Paynesville Blue Girls   won  14 - 10 

Paynesville Blue Boys   lost       25 - 16  

Regional Cross Country 

Competition 

On Thursday two of our students, Chloe Higgins and Tom Selleck travelled to Lardner Park, Warragul to 

compete at the next level in cross country. 

Congratulations to Tom who gained second place and will progress to the state finals in July. Well done to 

Chole who finished mid-way in the field. 

Junior Rotary Program 

The program is well under way and thank you to parents and staff for dropping children at various venues 

and the pick up afterwards. The students are feeling very positive about the contributions they are making 

to our local community. Students are gaining confidence in their roles at the Paynesville Child Care, Opal 

Aged Care and Paynesville Kindergarten. The staff at the centres are very pleased with our students’ 

manners and the responsibility they are all showing. The Paynesville Library component starts in Term 3 

and Sailability starts in Term 4. 

Second Hand Clothes Bring In A Whopping $1000 

Paynesville Uniting Church Friendship Shed have generously donated $1000 to Paynesville P.S in exchange 

for second hand clothing. A very big thank you to Carmel Murphy, Vanessa Medling, Kate Churches and 

Tania Goranitis for their clothing donations and of course all their hard work. Thank you to the PUC. The 

friendship shed is located on the corner of King and Langford Streets and are known for their community 

spirit 

Monday Morning Coffee and Chat 

Tony and Vicki were joined by some parents for a coffee and chat in the staff room after assembly. This 

Monday we invite everyone to come along, meet new faces enjoy a cuppa and cake on us! Tash Chandler 

has some activities for the toddlers to keep them amused so you can sit and relax.  



 

                            

Pairs Group                          

Parent and Infant Relationship Support 

for parents/carers & their babies 0-2 years old 

A free weekly group which meets in a relaxed, 

comfortable space focusing on enhancing the 

relationship between you and your baby 

Pairs will: 

 Help you understand and enjoy your baby 

 Help you get to know your baby and feel 

good about having time together 

 Help you feel more confident to cope with 

your baby 

 Help you speak your baby’s language 

When: Terms 3 & 4 2015 



  



 


